City of Hancock

Cemetery Board of Trustees Meeting

April 9, 2019

5:00 P.M.

Members Present: Betty Boxer-Toutant, Carol Carli, Sexton Steve Belo, City Manager Barry Givens, Mayor John Haeussler, City Manager Barry Givens

Absent: Mary Pekkala, Tom Vichich

Items Discussed:

- Agenda approved.
- Minutes from October 9, 2018 approved.
- Tom Vichich is resigning from the cemetery board, a replacement will be appointed.
- Public comment: Resident John Zurcher would like more roads at the cemetery paved.
- Public comment: Residents would like a port-a-potty installed again this year at the cemetery.
- Sexton Steve Belo is hoping to open the cemetery on the 29th of this month, depending on the weather. There is still 2 feet of snow on the ground at the cemetery.
- Some trees need to be trimmed or taken down, not a lot of branches down, grubs will probably be a problem again this year, power is on at the cemetery, the push mower will need to be

replaced, the usual topsoil and gravel will be ordered, and a few graves will need tending due to sinking.

- Steve said the helper he had last year will be returning and another person has expressed interest who may want to learn the job as a future replacement for Steve.
- The mayor said he will be appointing Paul Nelson to replace Tom Vichich. Paul Nelson has volunteered to replace the Veteran's Plot sign which is by the flag pole.

Meeting adjourned at 5:10 P.M.

Carol Carli, Member